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Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 
(2002). 
 
I now respond to your request as follows: 
 
Flytipping incidents 
 
Do you record how many flytipping incidents occur on your sites? If yes for each incident, what 

information is recorded? (waste type, source – household or commercial, location of incident, 

volume)  

Do you record how the flytipped materials are disposed e.g. into waste, into recycling, collected 

by the local authority, collected by a waste disposal commercial organisation? 

Data that informs flytipping management  

Do you collect information on any factors that might explain the frequency of flytipping (e.g. 

seasonality, transient populations, local or global events)?  If yes, what do you collect? 

Do you use any technology to support the identification and management of flytipping? (e.g. 

geospatial technology) 

 

Flytipping prevention activities 

Have you carried out any flytipping prevention activities or interventions in the last three 

financial years (these could include – increased surveillance of hotspots, work with students, 

local communities and businesses, improved site security)? If yes: please list and describe the 

factors that informed the intervention’s design.  

Did you work with any internal or external partners when planning flytipping prevention activities 

or interventions?  If yes, please list these partners. 

Have you collected data on the impact and/or effectiveness of these flytipping prevention 

interventions?  What measures of impact and/or effectiveness did you use? 

 
Fly tipping on College grounds has been infrequent and instances aren’t recorded.  Previously if 
items have been left, College staff would inspect for any hazardous material and if safe to do so 
dispose of through the College Waste Management setup.  If hazardous material is identified, 
College staff would contact Glasgow City Council or our own Waste Management company to 
investigate further and arrange disposal as appropriate.  
 
I trust the above response meets your request for information. 
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Should you be unhappy with the College’s response you may seek a review, by writing to Derek 
Smeall, Principal.  Your grounds for seeking a review should be included in your request.    
 
I also wish to advise you that the Scottish Information Commissioner has launched an online 
appeals service via their website – the link is as follows:  
 
www.itspublicknowledge.info/appeal.  
 
Other contact information for the Scottish Information Commissioner is listed below: 
 
Tel: 01334 464610 
Email: enquiries@itspublicknowledge.info 
 
Thank you for your interest in the College. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Donald Higgins – Durnan 
Corporate Support and Administration Manager  
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